RESEARCH COMMITTEE OF SENATE

April 17, 2012, 3:30 – 5:00

CN Board Room
	MINUTES


Attendees: Will Garrett-Petts, Donald Noakes, Debbie Krebs, Kim Munich, Roger Yu, Ehsan Latif, Mohammed Tawhid, Kallee Caton, Star Mahara, Tom Dickinson, Jim Hu
Regrets: Barbara Paterson, Paul Manhas
1. Call to order- meeting called to order 3:35 pm
2. Adoption of Agenda – agenda adopted.  
On motion duly moved by  K.Munich, seconded by J.Hu and passed unanimously by committee, it was resolved to adopt as submitted

3. Approval of Minutes – Minutes of March 20, 2012. 
On motion duly moved by  K.Munich, seconded by J.Hu and passed unanimously by committee, it was resolved to adopt with minor change
4. Report of AVP- Research and Graduate Studies


6 NSERC applications were submitted and 2 were successful.  An NSERC 
engage grant was obtained as well. One SSHRC partnership development grant, 
one SSHRC public outreach were announced as well. One researcher has been 
successful on a team grant out of Western University. 

Undergrad conference was a success.  67 students took part. Organizing 
committee did a great job. Video contest was well received and student won an 
IPad . 


LEEF proposal has gone into board and we hope to hear back in late May for final 
decision.


Mentorship awards are going to Vice Provost for approval so they can be 
forwarded to Senate for final approval as this process has not been completed to 
date.

5.  Old Business

a. Faculty Mentorship Committee – E.Latif. Discussion was held regarding the formation of a Faculty Mentorship Committee. Committee discussed taking this idea to faculty councils for input from the faculty and so that we can gauge interests from appropriate stakeholders. One or two people from this committee to take this idea to faculty council for feedback and gain support.  Sub-committee of Star Mahara, Mohammed Tawhid & Ehsan Latif  will begin the work and report back to committee. 
b. Ethics Committee – Appoint committee and Chair – D.Noakes. 
We have received some names (as listed) that wish to serve on the new committee. There are currently two community members and a lawyer that we will need to contact to confirm they wish to remain as members.  By the beginning of May all ethics applications will come to the research office for processing. Committee discussed the most appropriate way to transition members from the old committee to the new structures.  We will want to talk to the original committee and make sure that some of them will remain to mentor the new ones. Committee members wanted to ensure that they respect the work HREC has done to date and appreciate their help in the transitional period.  
D.Noakes will email old committee member to see if they will want to sit on the committee.
Committee confirms we will have a meeting (or e-meeting) before the end of April to meet and vote on the names of the new committee members. 
6. New Business
a. Conference for Researchers – Committee discussed the idea of hosting a Researcher conference for either September or early spring of 2013.

b. Summer workshops – Committee discussed the possibility of hosting an ethics workshop over the summer as well as SSHRC, NSERC grant writing workshop, publication workshop for new faculty. D.Noakes confirms that the Research office is looking into this. 
7. Adjournment

